
ELLSWORTH COUNTY COMMISSION MEETING 
  
MINUTES 
 
November 27, 2017 
 
     Members Present: 
     Albert W. Oller, 1st District Commissioner 
     Kermit Rush, 2nd District Commissioner 

Stephen S. Dlabal, Jr, 3rd District Commissioner  
     
OPENING BUSINESS: 
Chairman Oller called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m. 
 
Commissioner Rush moved to approve the Agenda.  Commissioner Oller seconded the motion.  Motion 
carried 3-0. 
 
Commissioner Rush moved to approve the Minutes of November 20, 2017.  Commissioner Dlabal 
seconded the motion.  Motion carried 3-0. 
 
PUBLIC FORUM: 
Anthony Hopkins, Kanopolis Citizen, discussed the issue of the dips that are becoming worse on Ohio 
Street.  Ohio Street is a County road that runs through Kanopolis City and he wants to know if the 
County will fix this issue.  The Commissioners said they would discuss the issue with the Road & Bridge 
Supervisor, Rick Nondorf. 
 
APPOINTMENTS: 
At the request of Rod Rees, EMS Director, Commissioner Rush made the motion to go into executive 
session to discuss non-elected personnel with County Clerk form 9:17 a.m. to 9:30 a.m.  The topic is the 
retiring of an employee and the position that this will be opening.  Commissioner Dlabal seconded the 
motion.  Motion carried 3-0.  The Commissioners returned to open session at 9:30 a.m. with no action 
taken. 
 
Rick Nondorf, Road & Bridge Supervisor, requested $170,000 out of his equipment fund to purchase a 
new flatbed, a new mower and a new pickup for himself.  No action was taken.  In regards to the Ohio 
Street dips in the City of Kanopolis, Mr. Nondorf said the correct solution would be to mill down the 
roads which is very costly.  Commissioner Oller asked Mr. Nondorf to contact Mr. Hopkins to discuss the 
issue. 
 
ADJOURNMENT: 
Chairman Oller adjourned the meeting at 11:50 a.m. 
 
 
_________________________________ 
Shelly D. Vopat, County Clerk  


